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 WELCOME OUR NEWEST MEMBERS:   Barb Seibel, president and CEO, Jobs for Cincinnati    

Graduates;  Harry Blanton, vice president, Hamilton County Economic Development Office; Jim Mason, 

president and CEO, Beech Acres Parenting Center; Bob Driehaus, owner, Cincinnati National News & 

Features Ltd.; and Tom Beridon, director, City of Cincinnati Office of Administrative Hearings. 
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S 
ometimes a match just seems 
natural. An ideal fit. 

Cincinnati Public Schools need-
ed to meet the goals of the district’s  
strategic plan, which identified three 
key areas for principals: leadership, 
management and curriculum. 

The curriculum piece wasn’t the chal-
lenge. Educators know 
that territory from 
their own training 
and experience. But 
leadership and man-
agement skills were 
areas where some 
outside help might 
be an asset. 

The Cincinnatus  
Education Panel, 
meanwhile, was 
looking to get more 
active and find direct 
ways to be part of 
school improvement. 
With members who are or had been 
leaders and managers in their ca-
reers, Cincinnatus had a ready asset 
that CPS could use to  assist princi-
pals. 

The Leader to Leader mentoring 
program was born, a natural match 
between one community partner 
with a need and another community 
partner with the skill set to meet the 
need. 

That was five years ago and today 
there are 26 participating Cincinna-
tus members in Leader to Leader. 
CPS principals and assistant princi-
pals in grades K-8 and 9-12 are 
paired in mentoring relationships. 

Mentors act as sounding boards and 
offer leadership guidance as princi-
pals face the challenges unique to 
public school leaders. Principals are 

often mostly fo-
cused upon their 
academic respon-
sibilities, including 
teacher supervi-
sion and parent 
and student      
situations. 

Leading a school 
as principal can be 
isolating with few 
people available to 
offer advice and 
guidance on a  
confidential basis. 

The Cincinnatus 
member is often highly experienced 
in some area of business or manage-
ment and can offer valuable advice. 

“My mentor is a coach, friend and 
trusted confidant.  The experience 
has been invaluable both profession-
ally and personally,” said Vera 
Brooks, the principal of Roberts 
Paideia Academy. 

 See LEADER, page 2 

YOU ARE NEEDED 
►  Volunteers for the Leader to 

Leader program are needed.   

►  You do not need to have an 
education background, nor do 
you have to serve on the   

Education Panel.   

►  Mentors must commit to one 

year in the program.   

►  To volunteer, email Kent 

Friel at kpfriel@cinci.rr.com. 

“My mentor is a coach, friend and trusted  
confidant.  The experience has been  

invaluable both professionally and personally.” 
Vera Brooks, Roberts Paideia Academy 

BY SUSAN BRANSCOME 

TONIGHT’S SPEAKER 

DR. JAMES C. VOTRUBA 

NKU PRESIDENT 

Jim Votruba became NKU’s fourth 
president in 1997. He is retiring this 
year, leaving a legacy of aligning NKU  
to emphasize public engagement — 
especially  toward P-12 needs.  

He has been active with Vision 2015, 
Strive, United Way and many other 
community collaborations. 

Why, he was asked recently, is public 
engagement so important? 

“Before coming to NKU, I was involved 
in leading Michigan State University’s 
efforts to support Michigan progress in 
the areas of economic development, P-
12 education enhancement, improved 
healthcare delivery and a host of other 
public priorities.  

“What this taught me is that, if a uni-
versity invests itself in the hopes and 
aspirations of the larger public whom 
we serve, benefits will accrue to both 
the public and the university itself.    

“This principle has been demonstrated 
over and over again over the past 
fifteen years as NKU has become a full 
partner in advancing regional progress 
and, in return, we have received enor-
mous public affirmation and support.” 

Do you have a story idea for the newsletter? Marketing Committee members have volunteered to profile Cincinnatus Association initiatives. 

Make your request by email to Mark Neikirk at neikirkm1@nku.edu. 

mailto:kpfriel@cinci.rr.com


EPA TOUR AND H20 CLUSTER ‘TEACH IN’  

PACKED A ONE-TWO INFO PUNCH 

►Member Alan Vicory, above, 

left little doubt at our January 

meeting that our region’s new 

Water Technology Innovation 

Cluster will be a catalyst for 

innovation and jobs. Learn 

more at www.epa.gov.wtic. His 

presentation followed our 

educational tour of the EPA’s 

Cincinnati water labs.  

LEADER,  from page 1 

Cincinnatus member Ken 
Goode has been helping the 
principal he is mentoring 
with a mission and vision 
statement for the school.  

Even with 23 years of    
experience as the Develop-
ment Director for the Cin-
cinnati Symphony Orches-
tra, Goode has been        
surprised by how many 
hats principals must wear, 
and the many issues they 
must handle, always with 
too few resources. 

That’s a common reflection 
from mentors: They learn 
as much as they teach.  

“Working with a principal 
has given me a great       
perspective on the complex 
nature of the job and the 
multiple pressures under 
which she operates leading 
a public school,” said Kent 
Friel, who was among the 
founders of Leader to 
Leader. 
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Cincinnatus member {ǳǎŀƴ .Ǌŀƴǎπ

ŎƻƳŜ is presi-

dent of 

Q10|Quest 

Commercial 

Capital Corpo-

ration, a com-

mercial mortgage banking firm. 

TONIGHT’S AWARDS 

CELEBRATING EXCELLENCE IN EDUCATION 

CONGRATUATIONS CINCINNATUS HONOREES 
¶ Woodward Trust Distinguished Teacher Award for       

Cincinnati Public Schools:  West Davis, teacher,     
Woodward Career Technical High School 

¶ James N. Jacobs Award for Outstanding Administration 
in Cincinnati Public Schools:  Christina Russo, Principal,     
Winton Hills Academy 

¶ John E. Pepper Award for Outstanding Volunteer in 
Public Education for Cincinnati Public Schools: John 
Sherman, E.W. Scripps Company, Oyler School 

CONGRATUATIONS 3C HONOREES  
¶ Michelle Kahny, Our Lady of Victory 

¶ Marsha Ann Corbitt, John Foster Elementary 

¶ Lisa Johnson Lokesak, New Haven Elementary 

THANK YOU TO OUR PARTNERS: NKU, XU and UC  
The 3C Outstanding Educator Awards honor innovative  
teachers who actively participate in the school community 
beyond the expectation of their teaching duties. They are 
jointly presented by Northern Kentucky University, Xavier 
University and the University of Cincinnati. 

…and MORE NEWS from Cincinnatus  

URBAN LEAGUE HONORS ‘OUR’ RAY 

The Urban League of Greater Cincinnati honored  our own Ray 

Brokamp with one of four Glorifying the Lion Awards. The 

awards were presented at the League’s annual meeting last 

Friday at the Netherland Plaza. Congratulations, Ray. Roar on! 

INCLUSION PANEL SEEKS IDEAS 

What’s next for the Inclusion Panel? The members would like 

your ideas as the panel thinks through a reinvention with the 

hope of renewed purpose and new members. A name change 

is being considered as well to align with community issues we 

believe are important to address. Suggestions? Contact Steph 

Stoller at steph@covap.com. 

CONFERENCE FOR PUBLIC OFFICIALS  

The Government Panel will be collaborating with Vision 2015 

and Agenda 360 to sponsor a regional conference for elected 

officials.  A committee (Bill Scheyer, Bob Schrage, and Mark 

Silbersack) is considering  topics.  One idea: the Water         

Technology Innovation Cluster. 

Some of our EPA tour was hands-on, as 

we learned of the Cincinnati labs’  cutting 

edge work and nationwide impact.  
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